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Minutes 

of the Executive Committee meeting 

of the IHGC  

                                       Paris, France – April 16, 2010
After a welcome session in the building of the FEDERATION NATIONALE DU CREDIT AGRICOLE in Paris, president Bernard Ingwiller opened the regular Executive committee meeting. It took place just after the Economic commission meeting that is summarized in detail within separate documents (National reports and Hop market report). The following agenda was put forward:  

AGENDA 

1. Quorum of the IHGC

2. Minutes approval of the meeting in Munich on Nov. 6, 2009

3. Future IHGC meetings 

4. Common IHGC issues (membership)

5. Sundries (hop market perspectives) 

Point 1
Since special occasions related to flight problems in Europe appeared - several additional delegates did excuse themselves for not attending the meeting. Thus there were only representatives from 8 countries/companies present, which did not build a necessary quorum for formal IHGC decisions. However, it was stated to proceed with the meeting according to the agenda.
From among members present, the following IHGC delegates represented their countries or companies: Austria (Hermann Bayer), Belgium (Eric Lagache), France (Dorette Tuchscherer), Slovenia (Andrej Čas), USA (Michael Schadler), Joh.Barth&Sohn (Elke Berner), Inbarco (Ivo Bračun), American Dwarf Hop Association (Gary Morford).
Point 2
The Executive Committee minutes from the meeting in Nuremberg on Nov. 11, 2008 have been published on the web site (ihgc.org) after the meeting and thus available to delegates and other interested hop industry stakeholders. Since no comments or supplementary claims were submitted prior to the meeting, its acceptance was recommended. 
Point 3

The following timetable for future meetings was discussed: 
Further details related to the hop tour in Turkey on July 25-28, 2010 were presented. 38 participants have been registered. The program is available. Additional interested individuals should contact till end of April directly the travel company (info@studienreisen-bock.de).   

In autumn IHGC meetings are traditionally scheduled in relation to the BRAU-BEVIALE fair.  Thus, delegates will meet on Nov. 9, 2010 in Nuremberg, Germany.

No further meetings were discussed.

Point 4
The following proposal for the IHGC membership had been sent to the secretariat: 
· MORAGROIND srl, Romania – proposed by Mr. Acatiu Mora;
· “Hop growers of Slovenia” – proposed by Mr. Janez Oset;

· ELLERSLIE HOP-AUSTRALIA, Growers and Suppliers of Hops & Hop Products Since 1932 - proposed by Mr. Greg Croke.
The secretary general put forward to accept those companies in the IHGC. 
A question related to membership fees was raised. It was reported, that at the end of the fiscal year 2009/10 the 11 of 33 IHGC members did not cover their fees on time. This totals 5,895 EUR.  In addition, an amount of 3,450 EUR of membership debts from previous years has to be considered as well.  

Point 5
There were some additional comments related to the Economic Commission meeting. Eight updated national hop statistics were delivered prior to the meeting (EC summary table). Since from other member countries no national updates for 2009 or 2010 were available, figures from previous reports were used. In 2010 approximate hop area of 52,000 ha an estimated production of 107,419 tons of hops and 10,106 tons of alpha-acids were reported.  After presenting a Hop market report a discussion was opened – related to current overproduction of hops. In 2010 there is a reduction of approximately 3,000 ha (mostly in USA) to be expected. It is very likely this would not be enough for a hop supply reduction - according to market demands.
In addition, it was underlined again to respect providing of national hop statistics on time - with intention to enrich a discussion and to make more precise hop supply estimations.  
Objective related to the IHGC Standing orders revision was briefly discussed. Herewith it is planned to formalise more in detail the role IHGC members with their membership benefits and obligations. Furthermore, between the two meetings, informative IHGC newsletters will be drafted.
At the end president Bernard Ingwiller closed the meeting and expressed thanks to attendants.

IHGC Secretary General  

Dr. Martin Pavlovič
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